Hardin County Board of Education
c/o Mrs. Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

Hardin County Schools

65 W.A Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

June 1, 2015

Mrs. Johnston and Members of the Board:


The 2014-2015 Radcliff Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council has been focused on student achievement.

The 2014-2015 Council was made up of the following individuals:

Chris Corder

Principal/Chairperson

Beth Carroll

Teacher

Carly Crews

Teacher

Elizabeth Lilley

Teacher

Sylvania  Dean

Parent

Jeremiah Gruber
Parent

SBDM Council Annual Report:

A.  Subcommittees and Membership:

Curriculum Committee: Pam Escobar, Jessica Marcum, Kelly Thompson, and Trish Gentry.  This committee worked on policies, textbook adoption, and curriculum pacing guide revision, scheduling events, KSI, and daily schedule.
School Relations Committee: Jamie Silverberg, Elizabeth Lilley, Kristen Henriksen, Gina Stinebruner, and Milli Roy.  This committee worked on revising our school handbook in order to make it more “parent and student friendly.”  This committee also worked to plan luncheons for end of the year teacher celebrations.

Data Committee: Connie Owens, Carly Crews, Vicki Pitcher, Robin Crisp, Gina Stinebruner, Michelle Hudson, and Meredith Howell.  This committee met in the summer of 2014 to disaggregate the data for Radcliff Elementary and made suggestions to improve instruction based on the data.  This committee also reviewed MAP data throughout the year in order to improve student instruction.

Instruction Committee: Kelly Everhart, Barbara VanZile, Scarlett Macy, Lory Padilla, Monique Berthold, and Dan Perkins.  This committee worked on policies (professional development and instructional practices).  This committee also worked on the school schedule and calendar.

PBIS Committee: Wayne Dummitt, Shandis Rose, Beth Carroll, Whitney Paul, Shelly Doty, Shanna Skaggs, Joanie Cottrell, Lois Montgomery, Utona Bieber, and Vicki Pitcher.  This committee met to review behavior data and discuss strategies to improve behavior at Radcliff Elementary.  This committee also provided the ABRI team with monthly behavior reports.  

B.  Areas  the Council Chose to Address

The following is a list of activities accomplished by the council during the 2014-2015 school year.
1. After school ESS program to target 3rd, 4th, and 5th graders in the areas of Reading and Math.  MAP data was used to identify these students and track progress.

2. Focused on improving student instruction by Principal conducting walkthroughs and providing teacher feedback in a timely manner.

3. Celebrated MAP testing success for those students making projected growth for the testing session.  Celebrations were held in January and May

C.  Success Stories

We continued to implement PBIS (Positive Behavior and Support) through collaboration with the ABRI team from the University of Louisville.  

2014-2015 Radcliff Elementary 

Fundraising Report

1.  Picture Sales- approximately $1700-funds were used to purchase supplies and fund a portion of a Beta Club to the State convention in Louisville.

2. Yearbook Sales-approximately $1500-funds will be used for equipment to be used on the 2015-2016 Radcliff Elementary yearbook.

3. FRYSC Cookie Dough Sales-approximately $1100-funds used for clothing and family assistance throughout the school year.  Monies were dispersed by Craig Buchanan, Resource center coordinator. 
